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AREA 20
DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

May 25, 2008
6:01 pm Scott S. opened the meeting with a quiet time and an excerpt from Tradition 4.
Attendance:  29
Introduction for first time attendees:  

None
Anniversaries:

Larry – 3 months
Ray – 1 year

Vicky – 5 months

Rob – 4 years

Secretary’s Report:

Kevin - April Minutes were posted on May 4th and there were no requested corrections.  Paul motioned to accept; Lynn seconds the motion and all were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:

Jill – started her report by thanking all groups who donated money last month.  She read the summary of monthly expenses in April and asked for questions.  Rick motioned to accept; Diane seconds the motion and all were in favor.  Full financial summary can be found at the end of these minutes in Attachment A.
GSR Reports:

· Scott – suggest each GSR talk to their groups about taking a group inventory.  The Grapevine has a formal inventory report guide which he will bring next month.
Old Business:
Workshop
Lynn – I am in the process of forming a committee for the development of the workshop.  The workshop topic is “Sexual Relationships and Dating in Sobriety”.  No date has been set.

New Business:
Bob – GSO has made a request from all districts nationally for information on developing additional guide lines on how to work in conjunction with treatment facilities.  If our Treatment Committee has any feedback please send to DCM to be filtered up to GSO.
Committee Reports
Directory:

John – We have approximately 2800 directories available.  I am working with Website Committee to include the directory on-line and printable via PDF.

Answering Service:

Greg reported numbers for 4/28/08-5/19/08
Total


162
Meeting Information
73
12 Step

5
Spanish Meetings
0
Other Districts

19
Hang Up/ call back     22
Alanon/ NA.
            15
Wrong number
3
Miscellaneous

3
Website info 

11
Solicitors

11
Treatment:
No report
Public Information:
Rick – I had a conversation with a Round Lake Area Grade School Principal and he was interested in getting information for students and parents about alcohol.
CPC:

No report
Grapevine:

Matt – No report
Literature:
No report
Corrections:
Debbie –
Inventory is a little lean,

One case of Big Books, donated by District 28,

One case of Spanish BB, donated by the Red Door Groups,

One dozen 12x12, Spanish and English, pamphlets and one bag of Grapevines.
The increased need for volunteers continues, and while a good number of volunteers have shown up, some pods still go without a meeting. Many volunteers say they get more from the jail meetings than others, so download the application from www. District10nia.org and be grateful to hear the steel doors slam shut behind you on your way home! We ask for a commitment of six months, one week a month, Monday at 7:30 PM, Lake County Jail.

At the summer assembly there will be a motion from the Corrections Committee to send Big Books to SIA 21 Corrections. Most prisons are in their area, and a lot of people leave there and return to this area. About $500.00 is the amount talked about to be sent, and would not impact the Areas Correction Budget in a negative way. (The money is there)

Newsletter:
No report
Archives:

Bob – Still looking for older and fresh District 10 information for archives.
Special Needs:

No report 
Events:

Felicia – I spent time looking at Key Lime Cove as a possible alternative to our current location at the Ramada Inn – Waukegan.  Both facilities had their pros and cons.  

Key Lime Cove is less expensive by $.50 per person and is new and exciting.  Unfortunately, the access accommodations are terrible for anyone with any sort of disability.
Ramada Inn (Saddle Ridge) offers more food and has great access.  On the other hand, they want more money ($.50 per person).

The attendees at the meeting took a general vote to determine which facility was most logical and we decided the Ramada Inn was best due to the accessibility.

Website:  
No report
GSR Contact Committee:

Mike – Visited Happy Harold’s and dropped off the GSR packet because they recently lost their GSR.  
Officers Reports DCM, Alt DCM:

In absence, Cheryl V. requested we all consider attending the NIA 20 2008 Summer Assembly & Post General Service Conference.
ATTACHMENT A – Secretary Detail
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